Pakistan Engineering Council

(Constituted under Pakistan Engineering Council Act, 1976 enacted by the Parliament)

Engineering Accreditation Department

Ataturk Avenue (East),
G-5/2, Islamabad

PEC/EAD/004/ET/2022
November 18, 2022

All Vice Chancellors/ Rectors/ Heads
Universities/ HEIls in Pakistan

Subject: Policy Decision — Framework for Entry Test Relating Admission to
Engineering Programs

Ref: (i) PEC/EAD/45-VCCM/Edu.Policy/2022 dated August 31 2022,
(i) PEC/EAD/45-VCCM/Edu.Policy/1/2022 dated September 20, 2022.

With reference to above, the subject policy was deliberated in PEC 44t
Governing Body meeting held on October 18, 2022 and the decision taken is
reproduced as under:

"The Policy communicated vide letter dated August 31 and
September 20, 2022 to be implemented for the current year is
withdrawn to the extent of qualifying minimum marks of 33%
in the Entry Test and conducting Unified Entry Test by
designated HEI(s) in the Region”.

Forwarded for information and compliance, please.

(Engr. Dr. Ashfaqg Ahmed Sheikh)
Additional Registrar/ HoD-EAD
Copy to:-

a. Convener EAB, PEC
b. Executive Director, HEC, Islamabad
c. PS to Chairman/ Registrar, PEC
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